St. Ansgar, Iowa

October 10, 2022
The St. Ansgar Community School District is an Equal Employment Opportunity and Affirmative Action Educational Agency.

The Board of Directors of the St. Ansgar Community School District met in regular session in the High School Media Center at 5:32 P.M.
Present: Directors Steve Groth, Kyle Tabbert, Lindsey Falk, Matt Foster and Lowana Hannam.. Superintendent Mike Crozier. Board Secretary Emily Johnson-Woods. Principal Lynn Baldus. Principal Josh Culberson. 2 guests were present.
Absent: Directors Will Morrow and Tony Brown.
The meeting was called to order by President Groth.  Hannam moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve the agenda as presented. Ayes-Tabbert, Falk, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None.
There was a written communication by a Parent of a Nashua-Plainfield Student thanking the High School Volleyball Team for “Rocking their CRAZY socks” at the game against Nashua to celebrate Down Syndrome Awareness and how much it meant to them and their daughters.
Gayle Nelson and Carolyn Sherman were present to discuss the details of the walking trail easement the Board has been asked to consider. 
Administration Reports: Principal Culberson shared FAST testing scores for the Elementary and talked about the Volleyball Regionals. He gave an update on the After School Program. 
Principal Baldus discussed all the activities going on in the Middle School and High School. 
Superintendent Crozier discussed the Certified Enrollment. The District looks to be up this year, but the final number won’t be official until October 15, 2022. 

Superintendent Crozier discussed the air conditioning project that would be made possible by a generous contribution of up to $200,000 by the WCDA. 
Superintendent Crozier discussed a Solar Project the District is looking into. 
Superintendent Crozier updated the Board on the Special WCDA funds amount of $14,600.87 that was given to the District. The Board decided to allocate the funds to the After School Program and the Art Program. 

Superintendent Crozier updated the board on the Emergency Management Plan update that is happening. 

There was not an Education Presentation.

There were no board comments.  

Foster moved, duly 2nd by Falk, to approve the Consent Action Items which included the following:

· Minutes from the September 12, 2022 Regular Board Meeting.
· September 2022 Financial Statements.

· September bills, including prepays in the amount of $296,178.73. 
· Payroll and Payroll related expenditures in the amount of $483,883.83 for September.

· Approve the resignation of Donella Kline as Full-Time Bus Driver.

· Approve the TQ payment to Kelli Hemann in the amount of $1,000.
· Approve the TQ payment to Sherris Hjelmeland in the amount of $1,000.

· Approve offering Deborah Thompson the Full-Time Night Custodian position in the amount of $14.38 per hour during probation period, and $15.35 after the probationary period has expired. 

· Approve offering Katie Hewett the Junior High Basketball Contract, Step 1 (6.5% of BA level), in the amount of $2,614.

· Approve offering Taryn Cole a ½ time Early Childhood Special Education Teacher contract, BA+15 Step 6, in the amount of $30,118 contingent on Central Springs CSD allowing her contract to be terminated. 
· Approve the training pay for 3 hour bus class to: Aron Brake, Craig Christensen, Mike Huemann, Virginia Glassel, Dana Heinen, Jim Hendrickson, Deb Zipse, Cindy Pink, Kyle Malmin, Mark Havlovic, Katie Church, Kathy Squier, Jim Squier, Devin Schwiesow, Justin Huisman, and Neil Riley.
· Approve hiring Emily Johnson-Woods and Brandi Meier in a shared Learning Connection Early Childhood Teacher.
· Approve the Learning Connection Payments to the following: Emily Nalan-May in the amount of $634.50, Jessica Jeffries in the amount of $116, and Sue Loken in the amount of $1,352.

· Approve the Learning Connection Payments to the following: Emily Nalan-May in the amount of $129.25, Jessica Jeffries in the amount of $21.75, and Sue Loken in the amount of $1,352.
· Approve the prepay of the BMO Harris Bill and K&H Cooperative Invoices when they arrive to avoid penalty and interest. 
· Approve the Flexible Benefits Plan Document.

Ayes-Falk, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Tabbert. Nays-None.
There were no fundraisers. 
The Board discussed a plan for the Transportation Facility and there is a plan to move forward with that. 

Foster moved, duly 2nd by Tabbert, to approve the Certified Annual Report and Special Ed Supplement Report as presented. Ayes-Foster, Hannam, Groth, Tabbert, and Falk. Nays-None. 
Falk moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the Allowable Growth and Supplemental Aid Request in the amount of $273,402.48 for the negative special education balance for the fiscal year 2022.

Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the policy changes as presented. Ayes- Groth, Tabbert, Falk, Foster, and Hannam. Nays-None. 
Falk moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve an easement agreement to be drawn up by the District Attorney. Ayes- Tabbert, Falk, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None. 

Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the Girls Wrestling Cooperative Agreement. Ayes-Falk, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Tabbert. Nays-None. 
There were no open enrollments to approve. 
The meeting adjourned at 6:26 P.M.

Attachments to the board minutes may be viewed at the Board Secretary’s Office.  There may be a charge for any copies that are requested.
___________________________            _______________________________
Steve Groth, President                                 Emily Johnson-Woods, Board Secretary
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